Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
July 25, 2017

> Members Present: George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler
> The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
> The minutes of the July 11, 2017 meeting were approved.
> Items Reviewed and Signed
o Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: John Morse Map 402 Lot 1
o Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: H& H Investments (Multiple Lots off Washburn and Braley Hill
Road)
> Appointments/Department Heads
o Norman Baldasaro had an appointment to discuss Veteran’s Credits; Mr. Baldasaro was not in attendance
at the meeting so this item was not discussed.
o Michael Provost, Health Officer and Budget Committee Member
= Michael Provost, Budget Committee, asked the Selectmen if they would be moving forward with
an RFP for ambulance service. The Selectmen will be drafting an RFP for ambulance service.
= There was discussion regarding removal of mattresses and other items at a property on Orange
Road; Mr. Provost said that some clean-up has occurred and NH DES is handling this case.
= Mr. Provost said that he is working on a complaint concerning a property on Smith River Road
owned by Norman Baldasaro; he is working with Mr. Baldasaro to have the property cleaned up.
> Business
o The Selectmen reviewed Avitar Associates’ recommendations for telephone pole assessments; they made
the decision to move forward with the recommendations.
o) The Selectmen discussed the state’s approval for additional funds to towns under the highway block grant

program. Although the town has not heard formally from the state on the amount and when funds will be
distributed, it appears as though the town will receive over $70,000 in additional funds. Funds received under the
highway block grant program must be used for highway projects and the new funds must be used for new projects
for which funds are not already appropriated and not used to offset the budget. There was discussion about
potentially using the funds for additional paving.

o There was discussion on the status of the mobile home removal at 211 Bristol Hill Road; the owner has
scheduled for work to begin in the next few weeks.

o Mr. Tuthill spoke to someone affiliated with Newfound Lake Region Association that would like to come to
a Selectmen’s meeting to discuss funding sources to help preserve natural water supplies.

o The Selectmen discussed reviewing changes to the personnel policy at their work session on August 15.
o) The Selectmen will not be meeting on Tuesday, August 15t

Meeting adjourned at 6:26 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant



